
 

 

 

      Brussels, 30 March 2023 
 
       

  To:   Alessandro Genovesi, General Secretary FILLEA CGIL  
Vito Panzarella, General Secretary FENEAL UIL 

 
  

 
Dear Alessandro, 
Dear Vito,  
 
The EFBWW condemns the recent decisions of the Italian government, regarding the elimination of 
the limit on subcontracting and the reduction of investment in bonuses for renovation. We want to 
show our solidarity with you and our support for the actions you decide to take to oppose these 
resolutions. 
 
These measures go against everything we have been defending, favouring labour exploitation of 
workers, especially the most vulnerable such as migrant and posted workers, and encouraging the 
emergence of fraudulent companies and crime. 
 
This is indeed a worrying step backwards on the road towards a fairer, more secure labour market with 
direct jobs. The Renovation Wave and EU Green Deal must be an opportunity for workers not an 
opportunity for labour abuse. 
 
The EFBWW has launched a campaign on subcontracting to demand new legislation to stop 
exploitation in subcontracting chains. We need to limit subcontracting and promote direct, quality 
jobs. On the 7 of June, we will take our demands to the streets and organise a demonstration in front 
of the European institutions in Brussels. We take this opportunity to invite you to join us on this day. 
 
 
Please be assured of our full support for your battle !  
Have a good action day on the 1st of April. 
 
In solidarity, 
 
 
 
Johan Lindholm      Tom Deleu 
EFBWW president      EFBWW General Secretary 

 

https://bit.ly/3EIUewW

